Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
The Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use hereby gives notice: that on July 22, 2025, the Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use, issued an Order denying the “Petition for Waiver or Variance - Request for Employment Eligibility with Adjudication Withheld on Felony Charge” filed on April 24, 2025, by A.M.S. The Notice of Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 51, No. 94, of the May 14, 2025, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver of the requirement to successfully pass a background screening, pursuant to Rule 64-4.208, Florida Administrative Code, in order to be hired as an MMTC employee.

The Order filed on July 22, 2025, denied the Petition, finding that the variance process is inapplicable in this matter, because the legal requirement for which waiver is sought is imposed based on sections 381.986(8)(e)4. and 381.986(9), Florida Statutes, rather than the agency rule.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Shena Grantham, Department of Health, Office of General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A-02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 or by email at Shena.Grantham@flhealth.gov.
